MiraCosta College

Academic Affairs Committee

Meeting Minutes

October 2, 2009

9:00 a.m., OCN-1202

Members Present:, Julie Cord (Chair), Brandi Blahnik, Pam Deegan, Jeanine Donley, Rica


French, Christina Hata, Susan Herrmann, Melissa Lloyd-Jones, Dixie Maroney, Ric 
Matthews, Jane Mushinsky, Vicky Noddings, Jennifer Paris, Andrea Petri, Edward 
Pohlert, Denise Stepheson 

Members Absent: Rob Archer, Lynda Lee, Nancy Schaefer, Steve Torok

Others Present:  Louisa Moon, Chris Sleeper

Call to Order

Persons Wishing to Address the Committee

I.
Consent Calendar – September 23th AAC Minutes


MSP [1-abstention] (Matthews/Herrmann) that the Academic Affairs 
Committee approve the September 23, 2009 minutes as presented.
II.
REPORTS
A.
RFP Task Force  (Pam Deegan, Ed Pohlert)
All of the applications, in response to the RFP (Request for Proposal), were reviewed and a number of businesses were selected to be interviewed on October 23rd and October 30th.  Following the interviews a recommendation will be sent to the Superintendent/President.  It was noted that the recommendation will not come back to the Academic Affairs Committee because it is being made by a task force that included people from across the campus.  The project will be almost a year long.

B.
Program Review Nexus Task Force (Christina Hata)

Christina Hata explained they had a task force of a task force and received a lot of 
participation from everyone.  They found that the college already links program review 


with budget allocations and that there are eight areas where your program review will

link to resources being allocated.  Criteria have been developed for each of the eight areas.


and have gone to Budget and Planning 
C.
Flex/PDP Subcommittee (Christina Hata)


Hata, who is also the Flex/PDP Coordinator, investigated the flex hour obligation which, for this 
year, will be 50 hours.  It is anticipated that the flex hours will be changed next year to 45 
hours.  Our agreement with the state is ten days.  She 
explained that the number of hours and 
the 
number of flex days is to equal the number of hours a day is considered.  The college has 
been using five hours as a day but it appears that six is the number of hours across the state.  


She noted that, to bring the committee composition into compliance, the committee now 
includes a student (either the student body president or an appointee), and that an associate 
faculty member has been identified.  And, the call for proposals for spring flex week will go out 
next week.  


D.
Staff Development Subcommittee (Ric Matthews, Christina Hata)

Brandi Blahnik, Ric Matthews and Hata met to talk about the purpose of Staff Development and whether it should be moved to under the AAC.  If staff development is just about allocating resources then that is fair and balanced with the classified and faculty.  If it is the development of workshops for staff improvement then they would take the concept of professional development and invite classified staff onto the committee.  This will need to be taken to the Classified Council for their input on where it should be.  In response to a question about where All College Day should be handled, it was agreed that it should stay with the Office of Instruction where it is being well run.  

E.
Textbook Affordability Subcommittee (Ric Matthews)

The subcommittee will meet as soon as a mutual date is determined.
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F.
Hiring Committee (Jennifer Paris)

Julie Cord talked with Brad Byrom about the nature of the Hiring Committee this year.  It was felt that for this year the current Hiring Committee would make the hiring decisions, in a compromise for one year.  This may not be the case in future years.    

Concerns were expressed by some committee members that measures be taken, with the Hiring Committee, to ensure:

1) there is a wide-view and a balance of representation on the committee--not all from the same department.   

2) there are enough checks and balances.
3) there is ample opportunity for input, dialogue, and advocacy.  

4) there is diversity on the committee.

5) the role of the Hiring Committee is clear and collegiality is maintained.

6)
the subcommittee develops a process.  

Academic Affairs members looked at the Hiring Subcommittee and agreed to the following Hiring Committee’s composition to ensure diversity:  Jennifer Paris (Chair), Jane Mushinsky (Letters), Pam Deegan (V.P. Instruction), Vicky Noddings (Math), Andrea Petri (International Languages), Steve Torok (CTE/Music), and Cord (noncredit).

It was pointed out that the process is new and the timeline tight for taking any decisions to the November 20th Senate Council meeting.  October 23rd is the deadline for submitting requests and then there is the Human Resources deadline.  And, while the process is a good one, there have been so many changes that the committee will have to change the process that was changed last year.  On another note, it was learned that non-tenured faculty may serve on 
the Hiring Committee so long as they are a minority.   

G.
Calendar Subcommittee (Julie Cord)


Cord discussed with Senate Council the proposed 2010-2011 calendar, the Calendar 
Subcommittee’s calendar issues and the “future considerations for 2011-2012 
calendar.”  

The calendar will be voted on at the next Council meeting.  Because the timeline for moving 

the 
calendar forward this year is tight it will remain the same as last year’s calendar.  However, 
there are two issues of particular concern that faculty 
want to talk about and feedback is 
essential.  The two areas of anticipated debate deal with the “future considerations” on the 
paper:

1) possible new summer schedule.  This issue will be considered again for the 2011-2012 calendar and is something the committee will need to begin working on right way.  A consideration, with the Administrative Procedure, is to begin work 
on the calendar in the spring rather than the fall.

2)
location of finals during finals week.  The idea is for finals to be held in the rooms that the 
classes are held rather than different rooms. 

Cord noted that Council was fine with sending the list of eight issues to constituents sans the “future considerations.”  They preferred the Calendar Subcommittee develop a plan for the considerations and for faculty input and debate.  

III.

NEW COMMITTEE FORMATION (Assignments from Steering Council)

H.
Distance Learning/Accreditation Subcommittee (Pam Deegan)


Pam Deegan reported that the college is fine with the SLOs (Student Learning 
Outcomes), and 
the program driving the budget process.  It is the distance education we need to work on to 
show that we are supporting it and that we have a program defined.  The commission needs to 
see an outline (at least) on what we plan to do and to know that we have records.  They also  
will want to know if we have an authentication system for students in online courses--we do.  
We will also need to be able to show, statistically, that our online students do as well as our 
on-ground students and that we have the same things available to them.  Something to 
consider is whether the college has an online training program, and whether online training 
should be required before being hired for online classes.
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Last year Al Taccone recommended to the commission a substantial change that he had worked 
on and which the commission approved.  It was pointed out that the college had neglected to 
get its online programs or SEC approved by them.  A structure is needed to address distance 
learning mandates and it was agreed that Ric Matthews and Mario Valente should begin the 
process and bring their preliminary work to the full AA Committee.  Matthews invited anyone 
who would like to work with them to participate.

I.
Board Policies & Procedures (Louisa Moon)




Louisa Moon explained the MiraCosta has been doing its policies and procedures incorrectly.  


What we have are Academic Procedures, not Board Policies.  The Board is learning what their 


role is--to recommend to the college president.  What Moon is doing with the BP/AP is very 


important to the self-study and accreditation.  Once she finishes, the draft will go to Senate 


Council, then Cabinet, and on to the president.  Moon pointed out that all of the templates have 

been checked by a lawyer and that with some things there are choices; others are mandated.  


Moon addressed the following:



4010 Calendar – she is working with a subcommittee and whatever they develop will 



be brought to the full AA committee.  Currently there is no calendar policy or 




procedure.




3715 Intellectual Property – she is working with all the committees, with 2-3 people 



working with her directly.




4040 Library Services – she needs people to work on this—Edward Pohlert, Brandi 



Blahnik, and Jennifer Paris offered to work on 4040.




Moon was thanked for coming to the committee, for all her work and for the amazing 



job she has done.

J.
Honors Program Subcommittee (Jane Mushinsky, Chris Sleeper)




State and national recommendations and regulations, for keeping accreditation, mandate that 


districts with an Honors Program have counselors and teaching faculty on the Honors 



subcommittee.  The Steering Council directed Honors to be under the AA Committee.  Jane 


Musinsky will chair Honors for the fall semester; Chris Sleeper will become the chair beginning 


in spring—Ellen Goldin will continue as the supporting staff person.  Honors is a state 



mandated program and curriculum has to be kept up, as do ties with the community.  It 


seemed logical to have people who are involved with Honors as part of the committee.  To that 


end, the committee composition includes: Chair – Mushinsky (fall)/Sleeper (spring), Steve 


Torok, Jose Orrantia, and Lise Flocken.  It was suggested that the subcommittee begin with 


that group and then see about increasing the membership and possibly housing it in both 


Courses & Programs and Academic Affairs.  However, another point-of-view was that since 


Honors is a mandated committee it should be taken out of AA.




AA members talked about the fact that the college has gone from 40 committees down to 7 


committees, creating super committees that have a lot to get done.  And everything  done by 


subcommittees or task forces will need to go back to one of the big committees.  A possibility for 

more faculty participation might be to create a pool, of those not on one of the big committees, 


that could be tapped into to enhance other committees as needed.  Cord will take AA members’ 


suggestions to the Steering Council.

K.
Team Teaching Subcommittee


Cord explained that the proposal for a Team Teaching Subcommittee was taken to the Steering 
Council by Pat Connolly who has been team-teaching in Administration of Justice.  He asked 
that this come to AA and to have a couple people work with him through the issues.  Denise 
Stephenson offer to work with Connolly so long as he does most of the work and brings it back 
to AA.  Hata suggested this first be a flex workshop to see what kind of response/interest there 
is.  A consideration with team teaching is what kind of load there would be.  It seems to be a 
conversation that people are interested in and a good way to promote it would be through flex.

Academic Affairs

October 2, 2009

Page 4

III.

PORTAL



L.
Electronic Pictures




Cord encouraged committee members to put up electronic pictures of themselves.


M.
Subcommittee Portal Use – Best Practices Discussion




 The portal is a great way to meet without meeting physically should subcommittees 



want to use it.  Eventually the portal will be a time-saver.

IV.
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS




Cord will strongly convey the thoughts and feelings to the Steering Council. 




BPAP 4010  will be talked about further at the next AAC meeting.


IV.
Adjournment




The meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

